









The Rowans AP Academy Silverbank Churchill Avenue Chatham ME5 OLB

Tel: 01634 338803

Email: office@therowansap.co.uk Website: www.therowans.org

## **Kindness**

## **Commitment**

Resilience

Monday 30<sup>th</sup> November 2020

Dear Parent/Carer,

During these uncertain times we understand the pressures that you and your families may find yourself under. With government guidelines around self-isolation meaning that your child may be required to work remotely we wanted to reiterate our remote learning policy and expectations.

Should your child have to self-isolate, please let us know immediately and the school will provide learning for them to complete remotely at home via Google Classroom. If you do not have access to the appropriate technology such as a laptop or computer, please inform us and we will arrange for a laptop to be brought to you and loaned for the duration of the self-isolation period so that learning can take place.

Your child is expected to follow their normal school day and complete all work set by teachers. Timetables can be found on Google Classroom so that your child knows which lessons they have each day and what work they are required to complete. It is essential that your child completes the work set in order to make progress and not miss crucial learning.

Your child is also expected to attend a live lesson each day at 12:30. This will provide valuable learning support and contact time with a member of staff, where any questions can be asked about the days learning.

Should your child not complete the work set each day and attend the live lessons then they may not receive their attendance mark in the register. 10 absences will then trigger an attendance referral. Obviously, should your child be unwell with symptoms, they may not be well enough to complete work and we fully understand this.

Please do not worry about remote learning, we will work closely with you and be in regular contact to support. If you have any concerns or queries you can contact Mr Ketcher directly on 07874634471 or call the school on 01634 338803.

Many thanks for your continued support.

Mrs F May Headteacher

